
MINUTES 
 
 

HOUSE APPROPRIATIONS SUBCOMMITTEE ON 

GENERAL GOVERNMENT 
 
 

DATE:  February 21, 2017 
 
 

The Subcommittee meeting was called to order by Representative VerHeulen at 9:00 a.m. 
Roll was taken:  Present - Representatives VerHeulen, LaSata, Pagel, Allor, Bizon, LaGrand, Durhal III, and Faris 
  Absent - None 
 
 
I. Approval of the Minutes from the Previous Subcommittee Meeting 
  

Representative VerHeulen moved to approve the minutes from the Subcommittee meeting held on February 14, 2017. 
The motion prevailed, a majority of the members voting in the affirmative. 

 
II. House Fiscal Agency (HFA) Presentation on Revenue Sharing 
 

Representative VerHeulen recognized Mr. Jim Stansell, HFA Senior Economist, who presented a brief history of 
Michigan Revenue Sharing and an overview of the Executive Recommendation on Revenue Sharing. 

 
III. Michigan Municipal League (MML) Presentation on Revenue Sharing 
 

Representative VerHeulen recognized Mr. Chris Hackbarth, MML Director of State and Federal Affairs, who presented 
on the impact of Revenue Sharing on municipalities. 

 
IV. Michigan Township Association (MTA) Presentation on Revenue Sharing 
 

Representative VerHeulen recognized Ms. Judy Allen, MTA Director of Government Relations, who presented on the 
impact of Revenue Sharing on townships. 
 

V. Michigan Association of Counties (MAC) Presentation on Revenue Sharing 
 

Representative VerHeulen recognized Ms. Deena Bosworth, MAC Director of Governmental Affairs, who presented 
on the impact of Revenue Sharing on Counties. 

 
VI. Adjourn 
 

Representative VerHeulen adjourned the Subcommittee at 10:15 a.m. 


